Special Meeting March 30, 2015

A special meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Monday, March 30, 2015, at 5:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Russell Riley, William Albertini and Albert Burick, III, present.

The purpose of the meeting was to hear testimony for a liquor license transfer into Shenango Township from New Castle, PA, being No. R-37155 for PQ Company, Edward Pagley.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

Solicitor Lou Perrotta explained that this hearing is only for the approval of the transfer of the license only.

Christopher Quahliero explained the intentions of PQ Company in transferring the license to Shenango Township and the proposed opening of a bar and restaurant at the former Eagan Landscape property at the corner of US Route 422 and Route 388.

The supervisors had no questions of Mr. Quahliero.

Comments:

Allison Fombelle asked if all ages of the general public would be able to go to the restaurant. Mr. Quahliero said yes.

Barb Thompson, Boyd School Road, said she is not against the restaurant, but asked about the traffic flow and parking and said there have already been numerous accidents in that area. Mr. Quahliero said the maximum seating would be 30 to 35 people and there would be plenty of parking.

Shirley Sallmen, Old Princeton Road, said it is a very busy intersection, but she is all for business coming into the township. Mr. Quahliero said PennDOT would work on the traffic flow.

David Rishel, Whitetail Drive, asked if the license would be transferred to that specific location or just to Shenango Township. Mr. Perrotta said this application addresses this particular area, but they can apply to transfer it elsewhere.

Mr. Perrotta asked if there were any comments in favor of the license transfer.

William Cheslock, Old Princeton Road, said he thinks it would be good for the township, good for the tax base and other business.

Shirley Sallmen said she is in favor of it.

Allison Fombelle said she thinks it is a good idea.

Mr. Perrotta asked if there were any comments opposed to the license transfer. (No response.)

Mr. Perrotta presented the exhibits at this time:

Exhibit No. 1 – Application for Inter-Municipal Liquor License Transfer

Exhibit No. 2 – Shenango Township Advertisement for the New Castle News

Exhibit No. 3 – Copy of Advertisement in the New Castle News

Exhibit No. 4 – Aerial View of 3158 New Butler Road, New Castle, PA

Roberta Filer, Savannah Road, asked if Chris Quahliero owned the "Bubble". Mr. Quahliero said he is one of the people that own it.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to entertain the Inter-municipal Transfer of Liquor License R-37155 into Shenango Township from the City of New Castle. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.